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SYNOPSIS - 

 

In order to provide a consistent level of flood protection, the City 

has entered into agreement with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 

(Patricia M. Dice, Chief, Real Estate Division, U.S. Army Corps of 

Engineers, Rock Island District, Clock Tower Building, P.O. Box 

2004, Rock Island, IL 61204) to perform a feasibility study on the 

Des Moines and Raccoon Rivers, as well as the major tributaries of 

Walnut Creek and Four Mile Creek, including the outlet of the 

Seventh Ward Ditch. This study will be conducted over a four-year 

period, with hydrologic and hydraulic analysis completed in the 

first year. Future years will involve analysis of the existing system 

to determine the need for improvements and any federal funding 

which may be available to assist in the improvements. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT -  

 

The execution of this Right-of-Entry Agreement will not involve 

expenditure of City funds. Funding for the Feasibility Study is 

provided for in the Fiscal Year (FY) 2002-2007 Capital 

Improvements Program. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION - 

 

Authorization for the City Manager to execute the Right-of-

Entry Agreement between the City and the U.S. Army Corps of 

Engineers for the Des Moines and Raccoon Rivers Feasibility 

Study. 

 

 

BACKGROUND - 

 

Following the Flood of 1993, the City recognized a need to perform 

a comprehensive study of the flood protection system in Des 

Moines. The levee system throughout Des Moines is partially 

owned by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and partially by the 



City. Therefore, an agreement has been executed between the City 

and the Corps of Engineers to perform an analysis of the adequacy 

of the levee system.  

 

 


